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Re:
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VFSAAA Annual Meeting Minutes

Executive Board:

President



Marc Hackett
 
1st Vice President


Sam Shumate
2nd Vice President


Greg Locke 
Treasurer



Heather Marshall
Secretary



Mark Garman

 
Sergeant-at-Arms


Wendy Bailey  
Immediate Past President
Clay Overholt 
Legal Consultant


Rick Conway

 
DFS Consultant


Jeff Dwyer
Regional Directors:

Northern Director


Andrea Feldman

 

Eastern Director 


Karyn Buhrman


 

Western Director


Robby Richardson
 

Central Director


Charles “Trey” Lucy

 
Committees:


R. Brian O’Bier     


Benson Committee 
 

Eric Deel



Audit Committee 

ABSENT 

Jim Gogan



Nominating Committee
ABSENT

Marilyn Durham 


Memorial Committee 
 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 11:10 AM by President Marc Hackett. 

It was determined that there were enough members present to establish the necessary quorum.

President Hackett asked for a moment of silence for members who passed away during the previous year.

Secretary’s Report: 


The Meeting Minutes from the November 2022, April 2023, June 2023 Board Meetings, and the July 2023 Special Board Meeting were presented to the membership by Mark Garman, Secretary. This was done by posting them on our website, www.vfsaaa.org. The November 2022, April 2023, and the June 2023 meetings were previously approved by the Board of Directors at Board Meetings. The July 2023 Special Board Meeting required approval. 


There were no questions or comments on any of the minutes presented to the membership.  

A Motion was made to approve the July 2023 Special Board Meeting Minutes. A Second was also made. The motion passed by unanimous oral vote. There were no objections or dissenting votes. 
Treasurer’s Report:


Heather Marshall, Treasurer, presented the following Treasurer’s Report for September 2023.
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VIRGINIA FORENSIC SCIENCE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
Treasurer's Report June 23, 2023 through September 2, 2023
Heather Marshall, Treasurer
Previous Available Balance: from Treasurer's Report June 22, 2023 $ 14,005.26
Expenditures
6/26/23 CC  Jason’s Deli (Board meeting luncheon) $220.00
7/25/23 1547 Mark Garman (Reimburse-Zettle/network) $124.62
8/17/23 1548 State Corporation Commission $25.00
8/21/23 1549 Jeff Dwyer (reimburse legacy 107/108) $242.54
9/1/23 CC  Crown Trophy (Award Plaques) $190.20
9/1/23 CC  Shenandoah Awards (VFSAAA new inventory) $2,527.16
9/1/23 CC  Rudolphs Office Supply (Padfolios) $1,780.08
Total Debits -$ 5,109.60
Balance (after debits) $ 8,895.66
Income
7/20/23 Deposit $3,548.00
7/26/23 Deposit-PayPal transfer $2,793.48
8/30/23 Deposit $2,650.00
8/30/23 Deposit-PayPal transfer $663.72
Total Deposits 9,655.20
Balance (after deposits) $ 18,550.86
Legacy Fund (109th) $1,987.30
Benson Encumbered $412.55
CD Balance $6,853.72

Total Funds ‘ $23,004.73




  A Motion was made to approve the September 2023 Treasurers Report. A Second was also made. The motion passed by unanimous oral vote. There were no objections or dissenting votes.
Audit Committee:

President Hackett advised the membership that the 2023 Audit was completed by Eric Deel, Committee Chairperson, and Heather Marshall, Treasurer, prior to the meeting. The following is the report.
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From: Eric Deel, Virginia State Police
Date: August 29, 2023

Re:  VFSAAA 2022/2023 Audit

On Tuesday August 29, 2023, an audit of the financial records and the legacy fund for the
Virginia Forensic Science Academy Alumni Association (VFSAAA) was conducted by members
Heather Marshall and Eric Deel. Treasurer, Heather Marshall, presented records from
November 18, 2022 through August 29, 2023 for review. All financial records were found to be
in order and accurate.
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Cc: Heather Marshall
Eric Deel




  A Motion was made to approve the 2022-2023 Audit Report. A Second was also made. The motion passed by unanimous oral vote. There were no objections or dissenting votes.
Old Business:


President Hackett asked if there was any Old Business to be discussed. There was none.

New Business:


President Hackett asked if there was any New Business to be discussed.


Debbie Twomey, Life Member, spoke to the membership about Code of Virginia 65.2-107, “Post-traumatic stress disorder, anxiety, or depressive disorder incurred by law-enforcement officers and firefighters”. Debbie is concerned that the law does not cover civilian crime scene personnel. She gave the membership details on Code 65.2-107. She said that she believes the wording is confusing and needs to be amended. The section is being investigated by Virginia State Senator Bryce Reeves (R) District 17 to see if it needs to be changed. The amendment would include civilian crime scene personnel.


Rick Conway, Legal Consultant, spoke to the membership explaining that the Board would not be involved with lobbying for possible changes because of Virginia state employees being on the Board of Directors and their involvement with the VFSAAA. He stressed that individual members could support possible changes. 


 Jeff Dwyer, DFS Consultant, read out the names of the graduates of the 107th 108th and the 109th Sessions. Each graduate will receive a VFSA challenge coin. Those in attendance were given their coin. 
Below is the list of graduates.
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Alejandra Guzman

Alvin Hagwood
Danny Joyner
Travis Lewis
Robert Lewis
Bryan Mclntee

Michael  Broyles
Andrew Mister
Sean Myers
Thomas Nicholson
Timothy  Powers
BEOSTHEN
Jonathan  Bostic
Jordan Cindrick
Cameron Collie
‘Matthew Deus
Mark Edwards
Charles Gemmell
Michael Henry
Andrew Hodges
Jonathon Powell
Matthew Rhodes
Emilie Schultz
Cody Simmons

Matthew Coake
Jameson  Cowagill
Anthony  Daulton
Madeline Davies

Brian Miller
John O'Beirne
Stephen  Page
Marc Ramey
Justin Rothgeb
Ryan Shobe

Richmond Police Department
Newport News Police Department
Henry County Sheriffs Office
Powhatan County Sheriff's Office
Virginia State Police - Div. Ill
Fauquier County Sheriff's Office
Hanover County Sheriff's Office
Orange County Sheriff's Office
Loudoun County Sheriff's Office
Virginia State Police - Div. Il
Pittsylvania County Sheriffs Office
Dickenson County Sheriff's Office

Virginia State Police - Div. VI

Ambherst County Sheriff's Office

South Boston Police Department
Virginia State Police - Div. |

Bristol Police Department

Washington County Sheriff's Office
University of Virginia Police Department
Salem Police Department

Gloucester Co. Sheriff's Office
Woodstock Police Department
Chesterfield County Police Department
Emporia Police Department

Virginia State Police - Div. IV
Shenandoah County Sheriffs Office
Virginia State Police - Div. Il
Goochland County Sheriff's Office
Albemarle County Police Department
Arlington County Police Department
Petersburg Bureau of Police

Front Royal Police Department
Appomattox County Sheriff's Office
New Kent County Sheriff's Office

Kasey Templeton University of Virginia Police Department




No other New Business was presented.       
Committees:

Bylaws:

Rick Conway, Legal Consultant and Committee Chairperson, advised that a small typographical error was noted in our Bylaws by Mark Garman, Secretary and Committee Member, and that the error needed to be addressed by the membership. 

The proposed amendment would be,


Article VII - Committees, Section 3:  The last parenthetical, which currently reads (“See Article IV, Section 5 and 7”) shall be amended to read (“See Article II, Sections 5 and 7”).
The proposed amendment was posted on our website, www.vfsaaa.org , within the necessary time limits as prescribed in our Bylaws.
  A Motion was made to approve the changes to our Bylaws. A Second was also made. The motion passed by unanimous oral vote. There were no objections or dissenting votes.
Rick also advised the membership that our current Bylaws are on our website, www.vfsaaa.org.  Questions on our Bylaws can be directed to any Board member. 

Membership Ethics:


Rick Conway, Legal Consultant and Committee Chairperson, advised the membership that there were no current investigations. He stressed that if a member knows of a protentional membership ethics problem to contact any member of the Board.  

Memorial Table:

Marilyn Durham, Committee Chairperson, said that only one member, Lonnie Tuthill, Jr. Albemarle County Police Department, Session 44, had passed since Retraining 2022. Marilyn also advised the members that the Memorial Committee is continually looking for new or updated information on members who have passed away. Any information can be forwarded to any Board member.  
Information on the Memorial Table Committee can be found on our website, www.vfsaaa.org.  
                                Memorial Table 2023 Retraining
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Retraining 2023:


Jeff Dwyer, DFS Consultant, reported that other than some communications with the hotel there were no issues. He did ask for any feedback on the location, both positive and negative.

Marc Hackett said that the committee members were still Jeff, Trey Lucy, Wendy Bailey, and Karyn Buhrman. The committee will stay in effect. 


Benson Fund:


Brian O’Bier, Committee Chairperson, said that the Corn Hole Tournament at Shore Break went well, and folks appeared to be having a good time. He indicated that the official 2022-2023 Benson Report was already sent to Mark Garman, Secretary, for posting on our website. He said that five $500.00 scholarships were given out this year. He advised the members to check our website, www.vfsaaa.org (under the Benson Page) to review what the Benson Scholarship Fund is and how to apply for a scholarship. He also said that he is looking for new members for the Benson Committee.                                                    

Benson Report 2022-2023

[image: image6.jpg]Donald C. Benson Mem. Scholarship Fund, Inc.
Checking Account Register -Report Date 08/30/2023

Number

Description of Transaction

2/28/23

9/30/22
10/31/22

Interest Deposit

Interest Deposit

Interest Deposit

1/31/23 Interest Deposit

Interest Deposit

Deblt (-)

Credit (+) Balance

$8,561.06
$8.561.75
$8,562.47|

. 5{,3;5'43.15
$0.72 $8,563.90

6/23/23

6/23/23

6/30/23

3/31/23  [interest Deposit

~ |Interest Deposit

Interest Deposit

E-File Tax Form 990 for 2022
Madeline Carol Lucy-Scholarship Fund

$8.396.60]

78960

Brett Wade Landen-Scholarship Fund
Brooke Ives Eaton-Scholarship Fund

7/31/23

Austin C. Obier-Scholarship Fund
Kayleigh E. Self-Scholarship Fund

Interest Deposit

$7.396.60]

$6,396.60]

| $589660

$0.69] $5,897.29

! Interest Deposit

o E $5897.83





Sales:


Greg Locke, 2ND Vice President and Committee Chairperson, reported that sales were slow on Wednesday but picked up on Thursday. He had no dollar amount in total sales. He also advised members that if they had any ideas for sales items to contact the Board. 

Raffle: 

Robby Richardson, Western Director and Committee Chairperson, said that the Raffle tickets were still available, and sales would continue up to the drawings at the Social.     

Social:

Andrea Feldman, Northen Director and Committee Chairperson, said the Social was set and ready to go. 
Vendor: 

Trey Lucy, Central Director and Committee Chairperson, said that there were only four (4) vendors this year.
Information on this year’s vendors, Evident Crime Scene Products, File On Q, Precision Survey Supply/Leica, and Spacesaver Storage Solutions will be posted on our website, www.vfsaaa.org .  
Trey also expressed thanks to Evident and Precision Survey Supply/Leica for donating money for the Corn Hole Tournament at Shore Break. He asked members to thank them personally. 
Dan Grinnan Fall Classic Golf Outing: 

Karyn Buhrman, Eastern Director and Committee Chairperson, said that the golf outing went well. 
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                                        Members playing in the 2023 Golf Outing

Novelty T/shirt:

Karyn Buhrman, Eastern Director and Committee Chairperson, said that sales were going well and that almost all shirts were sold.  

Hospitality Suite: 

Karyn Burhman, Eastern Director and Committee Chairperson, said that the Hospitality Suite, renamed the VFSAAA Networking Event, held at the Shore Break Pizza and Taphouse went very well. Shore Break was within easy walking distance from the Delta Hotel. 
The Dr. Paul Ferrara Award:


The 2023 Dr. Paul Ferrara Award was given out during the opening ceremonies of Retraining by Wendy Bailey, SGT-at-Arms and Committee Chairperson to Investigator Jason Stump of the York-Poquoson Sheriff’s Office. The nomination letter can be found on our website, www.vfsaaa.org on the Dr. Paul Ferrara Award page.
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Nomination:


Jim Gogan, Committee Chairperson, was not present. Mark Garman, Secretary, presented the slate for the 2023-2024 Board of Directors to the membership. The slate was posted on our website within the time limits prescribed by our Bylaws. Mark went through each position of the Executive Board asking for nominations other than those posted. There were none. There was a motion and a second to accept slate the as posted on our website. The motion passed unanimously. There were no dissenting votes or objections.

Mark then presented the slate for the Eastern, Western, and Central Regional Directors. He presented each region separately. He asked for additional nominations for each region. There were none. He then asked for a Motion and a Second for each of the nominated directors. After receiving the necessary motions for the Eastern, Western, and Central regions each passed unanimously with no dissenting votes or objections. 
Mark then asked for nominations for the Northern Director. Zachary King, Front Royal Police Department was nominated. There were no other nominations. A motion and a second were made to accept Zachary as the new Northern Director. The motion passed unanimously with no dissenting votes.

The following is the 2022-2024 VFSAAA Board of Directors.    
Executive Board:

•             President


Samuel Shumate

•             1st Vice President

Andrea Feldman

•             2nd Vice President

Greg Locke

•             Treasurer


Heather Marshall

•             Secretary


Mark Garman

•             Sergeant-at-Arms

Wendy Bailey

Regional Directors:

•           Northern Director

Zackary King

•           Eastern Director 

Karyn Buhrman

•           Western Director

Robbie Richardson 

•           Central Director

Charles “Trey” Lucy


The Board of Directors, including Regional Directors, were then sworn in by Jeff Dwyer.

Sam Shumate, the newly elected President, spoke briefly encouraging newer members to become involved with the VFSAAA and the Board of Directors. He presented a plaque to outgoing President Marc Hackett for his service as President of the VFSAAA from 2018 to 2023.

President Shumate asked if there was a motion to adjourn the meeting. A Motion and Second was made to adjourn the meeting. As there were no objections or dissenting votes, the motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 11:50 AM.

The next meeting of the VFSAAA is a Board Meeting scheduled for Friday November 17th, 2023, after the graduation of the 110th Session of the VFSA.

Mark Garman, Secretary

Approved on 11/17/2023 by the Board of Directors at the November 2023 Board
 Meeting
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